April Seventh 1921. Dr. F. C. Harrison, Principal, Macdonald College, Ste. Anne de Bellevue, Que. Dear Dr. Harrison: -I thank you very much for sending me the copy of the Journal of Agriculture. I have read it with interest and am very glad to learn that the members of the staff of Macdonald College contribute so largely to the production. May I make one suggestion and that is this: That you ask the Editor of this journal to note after the name of the person contributing the article that he is of the staff of Macdonald College, if such should be the case. On page 176 the article "The New Ayrshire Show" is contributed by Professor H. Barton, who judged the exhibits. I think this should state "Prof. Barton of Macdonald College". On page 177 "Early Seeding brings Results" by C. Morris, the words "of Macdonald College" should be added. On the next page, 178, "Preparing the Soil for the Seed" by E.A.Lodes, the words "of Macdonald College" should be added. Likewise on page 180 "Planning the Farm Vegetable Garden" by J. W. Tawse, it should be stated that he is of Macdonald College. On page 182 "The Value of Fruits and Vegetables" By Winnona Cruise, the words "of Macdonald College" should follow her name. Here we have half a dozen of our staff who have contributed to this number of the journal and I would not know that they were of our staff, if you had not noted it in blue pencil. With all good wishes. Yours faithfully,